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DWMC Newsletter Number 25 June2023 
Message from Tim Clarke, CEO of DWMC 

As we celebrate the second 

anniversary of financial close this 

month, the entire DWMC project 

community was delighted to 

welcome the Crown Prince of 

Dubai, His Royal Highness Sheikh 

Hamdan bin Mohammed bin Rashid Al Maktoum to 

site. His excellency Dawoud Al Hajri the Director 

General of Dubai Municipality and I welcomed his 

Highness in the main control room and a 

presentation was made explaining how the plant will 

help deliver Dubai’s vision for sustainability. 

Commissioning works are progressing well as we 

reach the mid point of the year and we remain on 

schedule for the start of the first Early Operations 

period in Q3. The project community bid a fond 

farewell to our EPC Site Manager Mehmet Oguz this 

month. Mehmet has overseen the timely erection 

and testing of all the boiler and pressure systems in 

blocks 1 and 2, and I join with the whole project team 

in thanking him for his contributions. 

 
Flags line the route for our Royal visitor 

Project Progress 

Both boilers 11 and 12 have been operating on waste 

fuel this month, as our commissioning teams 

conduct the multitude of tests needed to ensure 

optimal performance ahead of EOP 1. We are 

expecting the first synchronisation of the steam 

turbine imminently, and our engineers have been 

coordinating closely with our DM colleagues in the 

DS217 substation to ensure a seemless transition to 

power generation and export. While block 1 moves 

swiftly towards operations, commissioning works in 

block 2 have intensified during June. We are 

expecting first waste deliveries into waste bunker 2 

at the end of July, ready for the first firing of boiler 23 

which is due early in August. To ensure we have 

sufficient waste available for the impending ramp up 

of boiler operations, we have started 24 hour waste 

reception this month. The last remaining Yong Mao 

heavy lift crane was dismantled and removed from 

site this month, signifying the completion of all heavy 

lifting activties. The remaining high level construction 

work in block 2 involves panel fitting works, which are 

carried out using smaller cranes and MEWPS. 

 
 A bulk ejector vehicle manouvers on the tipping floor during 

nightime operations 

HSE Update 

To help commemorate World Environment Day on 

the 5th June, a group from the ENOC HSE team visited 

the site to learn about how the DWMC project will 

contribute to Dubai’s targets for improved 

environmental performance and greater 

sustainibility. The group, lead by Abdulla Al Hamadi 

the Senior Environment manager with ENOC, 

received a project briefing, and the group discussed 

current and emerging sustainibility inititiatives in 

Dubai. With the start of the restricted summer 

working hours on the 15th June, our EPC contractor 

has instigated the Heat Stress Managent Campaign. 

All project workers and managers are provided with 

drinking water flasks and additional water stations 

are erected around the site. Working hours are 

changed so that no work is conducted outside 

between 12.30 and 3pm, and site audits are carried 

out to ensure that all staff are complying with the 

regime. 

 
Members of the ENOC HSE team with the DWMC HSE manager 

For more information about the DWMC project, to 

request information or to raise a grievance please 

email us at info@dwmc.ae. 
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